
 

 

LANDFILL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

June 8th, 2023 

4:15 P.M. 

 

Present:  Ben Bridges, A.J. Ford, Johnny Buckley and DeWayne Ramsey.  Absent:  None.  Also 

present:  Tommy Durrett. 

 

Mr. Bridges called the meeting to order.  Mr. Buckley led the group in prayer.   

 

Motion Mr. Buckley, seconded by Mr. Ford and declared adopted by unanimous vote to 

approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Ramsey, seconded by Mr. Ford to approve the minutes of the June 6th, 2023 

meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

A brief discussion was held concerning front load dumpsters.  Mr. Bridges reported that 

approximately 88 front load containers have been placed throughout the parish.  There is one 

front load truck running that can pick up the front load dumpsters.  The pick-up time for the 

Highway 15 Boy Scout location has been reduced considerably.  The pick-up time is now 45 

minutes compared to 3 hours and 45 minutes before.  The new front load garbage trucks have a 

tentative delivery date of September 1st.  Mr. Bridges would like the front load containers to be 

in place once the trucks arrive.  

 

Motion Mr. Ramsey, seconded by Mr. Buckley to recommend to the full jury to authorize 

the Secretary/Treasurer to bid out the purchase of 100 front load dumpsters.  Motion 

carried unanimously.  

 

In accordance with Ordinance 549, time for public comment was given.  There were no public 

comments. 

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Bridges declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mr. Ramsey and duly seconded by Mr. Buckley on this 

the 8th day of June, 2023.     

 

Ben Bridges, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


